
 

 

 

 

Volunteers are always needed 
for all our events. It is a 
great way to meet people and 
learn how these events run. 
And what could be more en-
joyable than a day spent with 
dog people? As events are 
posted here in the newslet-
ter, please consider helping 
the club. None of these ac-
tivities can continue without 

your help! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Agility Trial 

08/30ñ09/01 

Judge Ann Rudd 

 

August Meeting and Annual Potluck! 

August 12, 2019, 6PM 

Camp Bandy, Amherst Junction 



Our August meeting will include a special demonstration of the K9 Toss and Fetch! Our 

fellow club member Amy Sjomeling is the club caption of the league. She will be show-
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lenge judge in attendance to talk about the venue of dog disc and answer questions.  

Thank you, Amy, for organizing this!  

Mark your calendars for our Annual Potluck  at Camp Bandy. We ask that everyone bring a 

dish to pass and Camp Bandy is providing the protein. This is a wonderful time for socializ-

ing with other club members followed by a regular meeting.  

Potluck starts at 6PM at Camp Bandy  



November Obedience and Rally Trial  

 

Coming soon!!! The Premium for Novemberôs Obedience and Rally trials will 

be out by our August meeting.  Copies will be available ï spread the word!!  I 

will also post it to our FB Group page  

 

Want to be involved in the roles of Trial Chair or Trial Secretary??  Contact 

Dana Nelson or Linda Redfield for more information.   

If you are looking for more practice in Obedience before our trial 

in November, perhaps a trip to Glenview, IL in September is just 

the ticket. All the information is in the premium below.  

 

Thanks to Amy for sharing!  

 

tǊŜƳƛǳƳ 

LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

http://www.ltcgsd.org/LTC%20Premium%202019-09.pdf
http://www.ltcgsd.org/LTC%20Premium%202019-09.pdf


Miss Josephine Marcus RN THDA CGC TKP is a certified therapy dog with the Alliance of Therapy 
Dogs (ATD). On the weekend of July 26ï29, Josie and I went on a road trip to Buffalo, NY, where my 
friend Marg (who lives in Canada) is undergoing cancer treatment (and is doing very well).* She is a 
crazy dog lady too and is missing her own dogs something terrible. We spent most of a day hanging 
out: visiting, walking, eating, talking, and of course petting Josie, watching her snooze, showing off her 
tricks, and so on. The next morning Marg reported that her blood pressure was the lowest it has been 
since her diagnosis. Therapy dogs aren't just pretty faces ... They make a real difference. 
 
* I had offered to provide an official therapy dog visit for other patients and their families at the facili-
ty where Marg is staying, but they don't accept ATD. But both the facility and her doctor gave approv-
al for us to visit privately as just friends. Josie did not wear any therapy ID (though I did put her in her 
working harness just as a reminder). It was actually kind of nice because we did not have to adhere to 
ATD rules: she could be off-leash in the private fenced garden (no one else was there), Marg and her 
husband could give her treats, etc. She was a very good girl, of course. (Marg has given me permission 
to share pictures and stories about our visit.) 
 
- Amy Schneider 

Our Members Working with Their Dogs 


